
NOTICE 

2024 Ontario Street Grand Bend Bridge Construction 
Phase 1 

August 26, 2024 
 
Dear Property Owner/Resident, 
 
The Municipality of Lambton Shores has initiated a construction project in your area. This letter provides 
details about the project and information on how the construction may impact you.  
 
Project Details 
  
Location:  Ontario Street South between River Road and Main Street  

Schedule:  Phase 1 Start date – September 3rd, 2024      Phase 1 Estimated completion – June 15, 
2025  

Scope:   Bridge Replacement and Widening  

Contractor:   McLean Taylor  
 
Engineer:  BM Ross and Associates Limited 

How will Construction Impact You? 

Road Access:   
Ontario Street South will remain open to vehicle and pedestrian traffic throughout the project. There will 
be lane and sidewalk closures to facilitate work. Please obey signage.  
 
There will be times when the roadway on your street will be obstructed with construction activities. It is 
expected that your driveway will be accessible most of the time, however there will be short periods of 
restricted access when construction is working directly in front of your residence. We apologize for any 
inconvenience this may cause and thank you for your patience while the construction crews are 
completing the work. Please note the schedules are subject to change due to weather or other unforeseen 
circumstances.   

 
Garbage and Recycling Collection:  If your pick-up point is temporarily blocked by construction the 
Contractor will assist in collecting and transporting your garbage and recycling.  Note: All property owners 
are requested to write house numbers on their Garbage and Recycling Containers to avoid them getting 
misplaced during garbage pickup.  
 

Vibration: The possibility of vibrations due to compaction equipment during construction is not 
anticipated to be significant; however, the potential does exist during construction. Please protect 
your valuables that may be susceptible to damage due to vibration.  

 



 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact:  

 

 

Mr. Nick Verhoeven 
Director of Public Works 
Municipality of Lambton Shores 
Phone: 519-243-1400 Extension 8213 
Email: nverhoeven@lambtonshores.ca  

Thank you in advance for your co-operation. 


